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re: mutual fund independence standards 

Dear Chairman Cox, 

As the advisor to a small mutual fund,the Pinnac 
writing to encourage you not to adopt the standards which would 
require that 75% of a fund's board and the board chairman be 
independent. Our reasons include: 

1. We do not see why mutual funds should be treated differently 
from other companies which offer shares to the general public. We 
feel it is discriminatory to hold funds to a higher standard than 
other public companies where abuses have sometimes created huge 
shareholder losses (Adelphia, Enron, Tyco and Worldcom for 
starters). If you wish to hold funds to a higher standard, let'sbe 
fair and hold all public issuers to the same standard. 

2. It has not been shown that funds with an independent chair have 
better performance or lower fees than those without. Abuses have 
occured at funds with independent chairs (i.e. Putnam) and those 
without independent chairs (i.e. Strong). As you know, several 
large fund families (Fidelity, ~ranklin-~em~leton,Plmco, T. Rowe 
Price, Vanguard) are strongly opposed to the standards believing 
(as do I) that boards should be allowed to choose the most 
qualified person as chairman regardless of affiliation. 

3 .  As a small fund with $20 million in assets, the independent 
chairman rule puts an unnecessary burden on the fund's sole 
employee (me) who performs many roles (portfolio, marketing, 
administrative, compliance) in order to keep our expense ratio low. 
This allows Pinnacle to compete against many large fund families 
whi-ch have significant resources and staffs to devote to various 
fund functions. Adoption of the rule would require valuable time 
and resources placing us at a competitive disadvantage. 

While we have gladly complied with the new rules to protect fund 
shareholders, we urge you not to adopt the independence standards. 
We feel they are unfair to all funds (vs. other public companies) 
and place small funds,in particularfat a competitive disadvantage. 
Thank you, we're grateful for your time and consideration. 


